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Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod
1600 S. Main St.
Fond du Lac, Wisconsin 54937-9235
www.stpetersfdl.net

Worship: Thursday, 6:30 pm ~ Sunday, 9:00 am
Phone: 922-1160 or 921-8075

Pastor Luke J. Boehringer: (920) 579-8150
St. Peter’s Lutheran School, Mr. Benjamin J. Raddatz, Principal 922-1160 ext. 302

MEDITATIONS & FORWARD 1IN CHRIST The new issue of Meditations (starts
May 28) and June Forward in Christ is on the information station. The next set of Bible
reading bookmarks are also available.

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS Beginning Memorial Day Weekend and going through
Labor Day, the office will have shortened hours for the summer. Office hours will be
from 8:00 am until Noon, Monday through Thursday & closed Friday. Please contact
Anna or Ashley at 920-922-1160 with any questions.

SPECIAL GIFT Ron and Marilyn Repp have given a special gift to the Outdoor
Classroom Fund in thanksgiving for their 63" wedding anniversary (May 28).

FOURTH GRADE TEACHER Our school was assigned a graduate from Martin
Luther College to be our 4™ grade teacher. Miss Josie O’Brien, a member of our
congregation, was assigned to us. We look forward to welcoming Miss O’Brien (and
her fiancé, Josh Huey — they are getting married in July) back to St. Peter’s!

WELS NIGHT AT AMERICAN FAMILY FIELD Join thousands of WELS
members for WELS Night at American Family Field on Friday, July 7 at 7:10 pm
against the Cincinnati Reds! Tickets can be purchased online at brewers.com/wels.
Deadline to purchase tickets is June 9.

AMMO CAN On Memorial Day, May 29, we remember our warriors who

lost their lives during one of our nation’s wars or conflicts. The Synod’s

“Ammo Can Collection” is used to support the work of LMSG (Lutheran
Military Support Group) which supports our active duty service members, veterans
and their families. Donations can be dropped into the ammo can located in the narthex
on the information station. Let us also be pointed to the forgiveness, comfort, and
freedom Jesus bought for us with His blood and share that good news with others.

OUTDOOR CLASSROOM Thanks to the many volunteers, our Outdoor Classroom
has been cleaned up and we are looking for those interested in donating towards
redoing our Outdoor Classroom. Donations can be dropped off in the box on the
information station, in the offering plate or in the office. Fixing the drainage and
adding a concrete slab will be the first step in making this area useable for all. Board
of Properties has the volunteers to do the work for this project, but need donations to
help cover the cost of materials. Thank you!



SAVE THE DATE St. Paul’s — Manchester Youth Group will be holding a Youth
Night on the Lake on Sunday, July 16 from 2:00-5:30 pm at Soldiers & Sailors Park
in Markesan. Come enjoy music from Koiné, devotion by Pastor John Boggs, food,
swimming, bags, & basketball. All teens entering 7" grade through 12" grade are

invited! Email Cody McLean by June 30 to sign up, mcleacod@markesan.k12.wi.us
or text 608-669-4537.

W WLA TEE IT UP will be held on Friday, June 30 at Whispering Springs
! tf; ‘ ‘ Golf Course in Fond du Lac. Last year, over $27,000 was raised for tuition
ItYi assistance. For more information, please contact Johanna Yenter,
Marketing, Event & Alumni Coordinator jyenter@wlavikings.org or 920-921-4930
ext. 302.

HISTORY oF GRACE LUTHERAN, MILWAUKEE Attend in person or watch
live https://vimeo.com/event/3182263 on Sunday, June 11 at 2:00 pm. This
presentation will look at the history of Grace in downtown Milwaukee. Over the
course of its 174-year history, the congregation and pastors of Grace have played a
significant role in spreading the message of Christ and his salvation both in Milwaukee
and in the Wisconsin Synod. Join us to explore the rich history of Grace Lutheran
Church in Milwaukee!

OFFICE CLOSED The church and school office will be closed for Memorial Day,
Monday, May 29.

THANK YOU Dear Members of St. Peter’s, We would like to thank you all from the
bottom of our hearts for the opportunity to serve you and your families all these years.
It has been our privilege and a huge blessing to be a part of this wonderful
congregation. You and your children are dear to us and will forever be in our hearts
and prayers! Thank you for the generosity that you have shown us, not only with the
farewell gifts and cards, but throughout our entire ministry at St. Peter’s. We love you
and we will miss you! ~ Mike and Stef Hinds

Philippians 1:3-6 I thank my God every time I remember you. Every time I pray for all of you, I
always pray with joy, because of your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now. I am
convinced of this very thing: that he who began a good work in you will carry it on to completion
until the day of Christ Jesus.

Daily Bible Readings
05/29 Mark 16:9-20 06/02 Judges 4
05/30 Judges 1:1-2:5 06/03 Judges 5

05/31 Judges 2:6-3:6 06/04 Judges 6
06/01 Judges 3:7-31

Last Week’s Stewardship

Worship: 117 + 162 + 175 = 454
Communed: 94 + 126 + 138 = 358

Bible Class: 28
Sunday School: 16

First Fruits to the Lord 2023: Last Week Year-to-Date
Thank offerings in support of the unified budget $23,008.13
Other receipts in support of the unified budget 2,625.00
Total receipts in support of the unified budget 25,633.13 $595,117.62
Requirement to support unified budget 33,755.83 708,872.43
Overage (Shortfall) (8,122.70) (113,754.81)
Honoring the Lord! 20.00
Improvement Fund 494.00
WLA FIT 55.00
CAMM 178.00
Outdoor Classroom 750.00
LMSG-AMMO Can 224.00

*Phase 1 of Outdoor Classroom costs $5,000. To date, $3,900 has been received.

This Week at St. Peter’s
www.stpetersfdl.net/calendar

MONDAY Office Closed~Memorial Day
THURSDAY 6:30 pm  Worship with Lord’s Supper
SUNDAY 9:00am Worship with Lord’s Supper

6:30 pm Men'’s Softball Home vs. St. Luke’s
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